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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
June 23, 2014
TO:
Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:
Contract between the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) for the Milwaukee County Transit System (MCTS) to provide increased Transit Services for Traffic Mitigation as a part of the I-43/I-94 Bridge Rehabilitation Project.
POLICY
MCTS periodically provides informational reports to the Committee on transit issues.
BACKGROUND
MCTS currently operates regular bus service on Mitchell Street, Lincoln Avenue, and Greenfield Avenues via bus routes 17, 53, 54 and 56.  This service will be interrupted with the planned bridge closures during the I-43/I94 Bridge Rehabilitation Project.  Transit routes will also be temporarily modified and multiple bus stops relocated during the detour.   By adding one bus to each of these bus routes schedules can be maintained despite the added length of the routes resulting from detours during construction.
A contract between Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) for the Milwaukee County Transit System (MCTS) to provide increased Transit Services for Traffic Mitigation as part of the I43/I94 Bridge Rehabilitation Project will make up to $141,956 available to MCTS for the increased bus service and attendant costs.   

A contract has been referred to the Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit, pursuant to 59.52(31)(b)(1) Wisconsin Statutes.  The County Executive has approved this contract, authorizing a sum not to exceed $141,956 and the contract will take effect unless the Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit takes action to reject or affirm the contract within 14 days.  A fund transfer has also been submitted to the Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit to make the necessary budget adjustment contingent upon approval of the contract to increase expenditure authority by $141,956, which is offset with reimbursement revenue from the State of Wisconsin.
RECOMMENDATION

This report is informational only.
Prepared by:  
James H. Martin, Director of Administration, MCDOT

Dan Boehm, Interim Managing Director, MCTS
Approved by:
__________________________________


Brian Dranzik





Director, Department of Transportation


Attachment  
cc:        Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
             Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

Raisa Koltun, Interim – Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele

John Zapfel, Deputy Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele

Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services
Josh Fudge, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, Department of Administrative Services
             Anthony Geiger, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, Department of Administrative Services
